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CHAI R ZALEWSKI : W are noving onto our
Transportation Agenda.
There are no edits to the April 21,
2022, Transportation Regular Open Meeting M nutes.
Are there any objections to approving
the M nutes?
(No verbal response.)
CHAI R ZALEWSKI :  Hearing none, the Mnutes are
approved.
Under our Railroad Itens, Itens RR 1
t hrough RR-6 concerns public safety inprovenent
projects at railway crossings across the state. The
orders approve the terns of the stipul ated agreenents,
aut hori ze the projects' construction, authorize
prelimnary engineering and | and acqui sition
activities, sets projects' deadlines, and approve cost
apporti onnent.
Are there any objections to considering
these itens together and approving the orders?
(No verbal response.)
CHAI R ZALEWSKI :  Hearing none, the orders are
approved.
Under our Mdtor Carrier Itens,

|tem MC-1 concerns an application for renewal of a
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comercial relocation towing license. The order grants
the renewal, finding that the applicant neets the
requi renments.

Are there any objections to approving
t he order?

(No verbal response.)

CHAI R ZALEWBKI :  Hearing none, the order is

approved.

ltem MC-2 through MC-5 concern
stipul ated settl enent agreenents for alleged violations
of the Illinois Comercial Transportation Law. The
order accepts the stipul ated agreenents.

Are there any objections to considering
these itens together and approving the orders?

(No verbal response.)

CHAI R ZALEWSKI :  Hearing none, the orders are

approved.

Under our Petitions for Rehearing,
|tem PR-1 concerns LB Andersen Land Holding's notion to
reopen Docket No. T01-0064 for the purpose of
requesting the Comm ssion's approval regarding the
aut hori zation for and construction of a bridge as an
alternative to the permanent cl osure of the crossing at

I ssue in this docket. The ALJ recommends denying the
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1| notion to re-open, noting that LB Andersen Land Hol di ng
2] is not an interested railroad conpany nor a public

3| body, and is, therefore, not the proper party to seek

4|1 the construction of a bridge.

S Are there any objections to denying the
6| notion to re-open?

7 (No verbal response.)

8 CHAI R ZALEWSKI :  Hearing none, the notion to

9| re-open is denied.

10 Under our Adm nistrative Mtters,

11| Itenms AM 1 concerns a Conm ssion resol ution, pursuant
12 | to Section 18c-1205 of the Illinois Comrercial

13 | Transportation Law, that appoints additional persons to
14| the Merit Advisory Board for the purpose of

15| interview ng and recommendi ng candi dates for the

16 | positions of the Conm ssion Police Oficers.

17 Are there any objections to adopting

18 | the resol ution?

19 (No verbal response.)

20 CHAI R ZALEWSKI :  Hearing none, the resolution is
21 | adopt ed.

22 Under our O her Business, Item OB-1

23| concerns Case No. 1-20-0279 in the Appellate Court of

241 1llinois, First Judicial District, which is Protective
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Parking Service Corp v. ICC. This iteminvol ves
ongoing litigation, and therefore, we'll nove into
cl osed session for our discussion.

|s there a notion to nove Iinto cl osed

sessi on?
COW SSI ONER BOCANEGRA: "1l notion.
COW SSI ONER CARRI GAN: Madam Chai rman, |'ll make

the notion to nove the call.
COW SSI ONER MCCABE:  Second.
CHAI R ZALEWSKI :  Ckay. W have two notions and
a second, so | think we're good. Mbdtioned by both
Comm ssi oner Carrigan and Bocanegra and seconded by
Commi ssi oner M Cabe.
So all those in favor say "aye."
Aye.
COWM SSI ONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.
COWM SSI ONER CARRI GAN:  Aye.
COW SSI ONER KI MBREL:  Aye.
COW SSI ONER MCCABE:  Aye.
CHAI R ZALEWSKI : Al l opposed say "nay."
(No verbal response.)
CHAI R ZALEWSKI :  The ayes have it and the notion

I s granted.

So we're now going to nove into C osed
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Session, and | kindly ask all our nenbers of the public
and any Conm ssion Staff not participating in the
Cl osed Session to please exit the hearing roons in
Chi cago and Springfiel d.
(Wher eupon, the neeting was noved into
Cl osed Session.)
CHAIR ZALEWSKI :  So we're back on the live
stream back in OQpen Session. And we're still under
O her Business Item OB-1, and so we are going to hold
this itemfor later disposition. So this concludes our
Transportati on Agenda.
Judge Teague Kingsl ey, do we have ot her
matters to cone before the Comm ssion today?
JUDGE TEAGUE KI NGSLEY: No, Madam Chair.
CHAI R ZALEWSKI : Do you -- Commi ssioners have any
ot her business to discuss? Any comments?
(No verbal response.)
CHAI R ZALEWSKI :  Heari ng none, and w t hout
obj ection, the neeting is now adjourned. Thank you.
(Wher eupon, the proceedi ngs concl uded

at 12:18 a.m)
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 01  

 02                        BEFORE THE

 03               ILLINOIS COMMERCE COMMISSION

 04            TRANSPORTATION REGULAR OPEN MEETING

 05                  Thursday, May 12, 2022

 06                     Chicago, Illinois

 07  

 08                  Met pursuant to notice at 11:48 a.m. at

 09  160 North LaSalle Street, Chicago, Illinois.

 10  

 11  PRESENT:

 12  CARRIE ZALEWSKI, Chair

 13  MARIA BOCANEGRA, Commissioner

 14  ANN McCABE, Commissioner (via Springfield)

 15  D. ETHAN KIMBREL, Commissioner (via Springfield)

 16  MICHAEL T. CARRIGAN, Commissioner (via Springfield)

 17  

 18  

 19  

 20  

 21  

 22  

 23  BRIDGES COURT REPORTING

     BY:  Jennifer Orozco,

 24  Notary Public

�0002

 01        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  We are moving onto our

 02  Transportation Agenda.

 03                  There are no edits to the April 21,

 04  2022, Transportation Regular Open Meeting Minutes.

 05                  Are there any objections to approving

 06  the Minutes?

 07                  (No verbal response.)

 08        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none, the Minutes are

 09  approved.

 10                  Under our Railroad Items, Items RR-1

 11  through RR-6 concerns public safety improvement

 12  projects at railway crossings across the state.  The

 13  orders approve the terms of the stipulated agreements,

 14  authorize the projects' construction, authorize

 15  preliminary engineering and land acquisition

 16  activities, sets projects' deadlines, and approve cost

 17  apportionment.

 18                  Are there any objections to considering

 19  these items together and approving the orders?

 20                  (No verbal response.)

 21        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none, the orders are

 22  approved.

 23                  Under our Motor Carrier Items,

 24  Item MC-1 concerns an application for renewal of a

�0003

 01  commercial relocation towing license.  The order grants

 02  the renewal, finding that the applicant meets the

 03  requirements.

 04                  Are there any objections to approving

 05  the order?

 06                  (No verbal response.)

 07        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none, the order is

 08  approved.

 09                  Item MC-2 through MC-5 concern

 10  stipulated settlement agreements for alleged violations

 11  of the Illinois Commercial Transportation Law.  The

 12  order accepts the stipulated agreements.

 13                  Are there any objections to considering

 14  these items together and approving the orders?

 15                  (No verbal response.)

 16        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none, the orders are

 17  approved.

 18                  Under our Petitions for Rehearing,

 19  Item PR-1 concerns LB Andersen Land Holding's motion to

 20  reopen Docket No. T01-0064 for the purpose of

 21  requesting the Commission's approval regarding the

 22  authorization for and construction of a bridge as an

 23  alternative to the permanent closure of the crossing at

 24  issue in this docket.  The ALJ recommends denying the

�0004

 01  motion to re-open, noting that LB Andersen Land Holding

 02  is not an interested railroad company nor a public

 03  body, and is, therefore, not the proper party to seek

 04  the construction of a bridge.

 05                  Are there any objections to denying the

 06  motion to re-open?

 07                  (No verbal response.)

 08        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none, the motion to

 09  re-open is denied.

 10                  Under our Administrative Matters,

 11  Items AM-1 concerns a Commission resolution, pursuant

 12  to Section 18c-1205 of the Illinois Commercial

 13  Transportation Law, that appoints additional persons to

 14  the Merit Advisory Board for the purpose of

 15  interviewing and recommending candidates for the

 16  positions of the Commission Police Officers.

 17                  Are there any objections to adopting

 18  the resolution?

 19                  (No verbal response.)

 20        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none, the resolution is

 21  adopted.

 22                  Under our Other Business, Item OB-1

 23  concerns Case No. 1-20-0279 in the Appellate Court of

 24  Illinois, First Judicial District, which is Protective

�0005

 01  Parking Service Corp v. ICC.  This item involves

 02  ongoing litigation, and therefore, we'll move into

 03  closed session for our discussion.

 04                  Is there a motion to move into closed

 05  session?

 06        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  I'll motion.

 07        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Madam Chairman, I'll make

 08  the motion to move the call.

 09        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Second.

 10        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Okay.  We have two motions and

 11  a second, so I think we're good.  Motioned by both

 12  Commissioner Carrigan and Bocanegra and seconded by

 13  Commissioner McCabe.

 14                  So all those in favor say "aye."

 15                  Aye.

 16        COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA:  Aye.

 17        COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN:  Aye.

 18        COMMISSIONER KIMBREL:  Aye.

 19        COMMISSIONER MCCABE:  Aye.

 20        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  All opposed say "nay."

 21                  (No verbal response.)

 22        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  The ayes have it and the motion

 23  is granted.

 24                  So we're now going to move into Closed

�0006

 01  Session, and I kindly ask all our members of the public

 02  and any Commission Staff not participating in the

 03  Closed Session to please exit the hearing rooms in

 04  Chicago and Springfield.

 05                  (Whereupon, the meeting was moved into

 06                   Closed Session.)

 07        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  So we're back on the live

 08  stream, back in Open Session.  And we're still under

 09  Other Business Item OB-1, and so we are going to hold

 10  this item for later disposition.  So this concludes our

 11  Transportation Agenda.

 12                  Judge Teague Kingsley, do we have other

 13  matters to come before the Commission today?

 14        JUDGE TEAGUE KINGSLEY:  No, Madam Chair.

 15        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Do you -- Commissioners have any

 16  other business to discuss?  Any comments?

 17                  (No verbal response.)

 18        CHAIR ZALEWSKI:  Hearing none, and without

 19  objection, the meeting is now adjourned.  Thank you.

 20                  (Whereupon, the proceedings concluded

 21                   at 12:18 a.m.)

 22  

 23  

 24  
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BEFORE THE
ILLINOIS COMMERCE COMMISSION
TRANSPORTATION REGULAR OPEN MEETING
Thursday, May 12, 2022
Chicago, Illinois

Met pursuant to notice at 11:48 am. at
160 North LaSalle Street, Chicago, Illinois.

PRESENT:

CARRIE ZALEWSKI, Chair

MARIA BOCANEGRA, Commissioner

ANN McCABE, Commissioner (via Springfield)

D. ETHAN KIMBREL, Commissioner (via Springfield)
MICHAEL T. CARRIGAN, Commissioner (via Springfield)

BRIDGES COURT REPORTING
BY: Jenngfar Orozco,
Notary Public

Page 3
commercial relocation towing license. The order grants

the renewal, finding that the applicant meets the
requirements.

Are there any objections to approving
the order?

(No verbal response.)

CHAIR ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the order is

approved.

Item M C-2 through MC-5 concern
stipul ated settlement agreements for alleged violations
of the Illinois Commercial Transportation Law. The
order accepts the stipulated agreements.

Are there any objections to considering
these items together and approving the orders?

(No verbal response.)

CHAIR ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the orders are

approved.

Under our Petitions for Rehearing,
Item PR-1 concerns LB Andersen Land Holding's motion to
reopen Docket No. T01-0064 for the purpose of
reguesting the Commission's approval regarding the
authorization for and construction of a bridge as an
aternative to the permanent closure of the crossing at
issuein this docket. The ALJrecommends denying the
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Page 2
CHAIR ZALEWSKI: We are moving onto our

Transportation Agenda.

There are no edits to the April 21,

2022, Transportation Regular Open Meeting Minutes.

Are there any objections to approving
the Minutes?

(No verbal response.)

CHAIR ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the Minutes are
approved.

Under our Railroad Items, Items RR-1
through RR-6 concerns public safety improvement
projects at railway crossings across the state. The
orders approve the terms of the stipulated agreements,
authorize the projects' construction, authorize
preliminary engineering and land acquisition
activities, sets projects deadlines, and approve cost
apportionment.

Are there any objections to considering
these items together and approving the orders?

(No verbal response.)

CHAIR ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the orders are
approved.

Under our Motor Carrier [tems,

I[tem MC-1 concerns an application for renewal of a

Page 4
motion to re-open, noting that LB Andersen Land Holding

isnot an interested railroad company nor a public
body, and is, therefore, not the proper party to seek
the construction of a bridge.

Are there any objections to denying the
motion to re-open?

(No verbal response.)

CHAIR ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the motion to

re-open is denied.

Under our Administrative Matters,
Items AM-1 concerns a Commission resolution, pursuant
to Section 18¢c-1205 of the Illinois Commercial
Transportation Law, that appoints additional persons to
the Merit Advisory Board for the purpose of
interviewing and recommending candidates for the
positions of the Commission Police Officers.

Arethere any objections to adopting
the resolution?

(No verbal response)

CHAIR ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, the resolution is

adopted.

Under our Other Business, Item OB-1
concerns Case No. 1-20-0279 in the Appellate Court of
[llinois, First Judicial District, which is Protective

Bridges Court Reporting
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Page 5
Parking Service Corp v. ICC. Thisiteminvolves

ongoing litigation, and therefore, we'll move into
closed session for our discussion.
Is there amotion to move into closed
session?
COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA: I'll motion.
COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN: Madam Chairman, I'll make
the motion to move the call.
COMMISSIONER MCCABE: Second.
10 CHAIR ZALEWSKI: Okay. We have two motions and
11 asecond, so | think we're good. Motioned by both

© 00 N o g B~ W N P

12| Commissioner Carrigan and Bocanegra and seconded by
13| Commissioner McCabe.

14 So all thosein favor say "aye."

15 Aye.

16 COMMISSIONER BOCANEGRA: Aye.

17 COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN: Aye.

18 COMMISSIONER KIMBREL: Aye.

19 COMMISSIONER MCCABE: Aye.

20 CHAIR ZALEWSKI: All opposed say "nay."

21 (No verbal response.)

22 CHAIR ZALEWSKI: The ayes have it and the motion
23|isgranted.

24 So we're now going to move into Closed

Page 6
Session, and | kindly ask al our members of the public

and any Commission Staff not participating in the
Closed Session to please exit the hearing rooms in
Chicago and Springfield.
(Whereupon, the meeting was moved into
Closed Session.)

CHAIR ZALEWSKI: Sowe're back onthelive
stream, back in Open Session. And we're still under
Other Business Item OB-1, and so we are going to hold
10 |thisitem for later disposition. So this concludes our
11| Transportation Agenda.

12 Judge Teague Kingsley, do we have other

13 |matters to come before the Commission today?

14 JUDGE TEAGUE KINGSLEY: No, Madam Chair.

15 CHAIR ZALEWSKI: Do you -- Commissioners have any
16| other business to discuss? Any comments?

17 (No verbal response.)

18 CHAIR ZALEWSKI: Hearing none, and without

19 objection, the meeting is now adjourned. Thank you.

© 00 N o g B~ W N P

20 (Whereupon, the proceedings concluded
21 at 12:18 am.)

22

23

24
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license (1)
litigation (1)
live (1)

<M >
Madam (2)
MARIA (D)
Matters (2)
MC-1 (1)
MC-2 (1)
MC-5 (1)
McCABE (4)
MEETING (4)
meets (1)
members (1)
Merit (2)
Met (1)
MICHAEL (2)
Minutes (3)
motion (8)
Motioned (1)
motions (1)
Motor (1)
move (4)
moved (1)
moving (1)

<N>

nay (1)
North (1)
Notary (1)
notice (1)
noting (1)

<0O>

OB-1 (2
objection (1)
objections (6)
Officers (1)
Okay (1)
ongoing (1)
OPEN (3)
opposed (1)
order (4)
orders (5)
Orozco (1)
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<P>

Parking (1)
participating (1)
party (1)
permanent (1)
persons (1)
Petitions (1)
please (1)
Police (1)
positions (1)
PR-1 (1)
preliminary (1)
PRESENT (1)
proceedings (1)
projects (3)
proper (1)
Protective (1)
Public (4)
purpose (2)
pursuant (2)

<R>

Railroad (2)
railway (1)
recommending (1)
recommends (1)
regarding (1)
REGULAR (2
Rehearing (1)
relocation (1)
renewal (2)
reopen (1)
re-open (3)
REPORTING (1)
requesting (1)
requirements (1)
resolution (3)
response (8)
rooms (1)

RR-1 (1)

RR-6 (1)

<S>

safety (1)
Second (2)
seconded (1)
Section (1)
seek (1)
Service (1)

session (6)
sets (1)
settlement (1)
Springfield (4)
Staff (1)
state (1)
stipulated (3)
stream (1)
Street (1)

<T>
T01-0064 (1)
Teague (2)
terms (1)
Thank (1)
think (1)
Thursday (1)
today (1)
towing (1)
TRANSPORTATION
(6)

two (1)

<V >
verbal (8)
violations (1)

<W >
were (4)

</7Z>
ZALEWSKI (14)
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